The Corporate Transparency Act’s (CTA)
beneficial ownership reporting requirements
have been suspended for U.S. citizens and
U.S. reporting companies.

On March 2, 2025, the Treasury Department
announced it will not enforce any penalties or
fines associated with the BOI reporting rule
for U.S. reporting companies. The Treasury

Department will issue a proposed rulemaking
that will narrow the scope of the rule to
foreign reporting companies only.

U.S. small businesses will not be fined or
penalized if they do not file their paperwork by
the extended deadline previously announced
by Treasury’s Financial Crimes Enforcement
Network (FInCEN) of March 21, 2025.



https://www.fincen.gov/boi-faqs#C_2
https://home.treasury.gov/news/press-releases/jy2015
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